
Matters Arising from the Oadby Residents Forum meeting held on 20 February 
2019
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Action: Complete
An invitation was extended to the MP for Harborough, Oadby and Wigston to attend the 
next Oadby Residents’ Forum meeting to, discuss housing development.

Action: Complete
Invite an officer from Planning Services to attend the next Oadby residents’ Forum
meeting to; provide a presentation on the Stoughton Grange building application, noting
the implications on building, from the perspective of Education and the NHS East
Leicestershire and Rutland Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG).

A briefing update addressing the most up to date position in relation to housing 
developments is to be provided for the Chair to share with residents.
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Action: Complete
The Chair will check with the Council if the ice cream trader outside of Beauchamp College 
has a licence with Oadby and Wigston Council to sell ice cream near to Beauchamp College.

The Council confirmed any trader of ice cream must have applied for a licence to trade in 
any part of the Borough. Anyone is at liberty to ask to see this licence. 
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A request for a Bus Shelter opposite Waitrose on Harborough Road was rejected. This was 
due to the unacceptability of the depth of the pavement.

A request for a Bus Shelter to be placed in situ on the A6 near Highcroft Avenue, Oadby, 
was agreed.

A request for a Bus Shelter for the bus stop at Severn Road/Hursley Close, Oadby was 
rejected. The reason being the pavement is not wide enough for a shelter. The land is 
owned by Persimmon Homes. If entry is made on the land behind the shelter this might 
make the shelter a possibility, but currently the Council does not own this land. Hard 
standing would also be required and discussions for adoption of the land has stalled. 

A request by a resident for the purchase of a bench in memoriam of a family member in 
principle is agreeable to the Council. The resident will pay for the bench and a plaque to be 
fixed to the bench. The resident must consult the neighbours to seek their agreement in 
writing to site the bench.as, the Street Furniture Officer notes it may attract people to it who 
some of the households may not support being there. 

In the past such installations have led to anti-social behaviour. The new bench costs £650 
plus the cost of a plaque. The Council would fit it free of charge. The location identified for 
siting the bench is the junction of Fairstone Hill and Wickham Road, Oadby. 
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A request was made for the purchase and installation of a Litter Bin. The location identified 
is; Upland Road by Launde school bus stop.

The litterbin is on order and will be installed as soon as possible.

A request for the purchase and installation of a Litter Bin for the jetty/alleyway between 
Adlington Road and Launde Road was agreed. The alley way is heavily used by: dog 
walkers, school children from Brookside and Manor schools at the corner of Woodfield Road.


